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Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc.  
Board Meeting Minutes 

October 8, 2018 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Terry Curtis at 7:00 p.m.  Board 

members present:  Terry Curtis, Peggy Walker, Christian Nordstrom, Bob Covington, Bill Morris, 
Vic Gustafson, and Nick Mangini. Absent: Tom Bailey and Lexi Swearingen 

I. Minutes:  It was M/S by Peggy W. and Bill M. to accept the September 10 transmitted 
minutes.  Motion carried. 

II. Financial Reports: The September financial reports were presented by Peggy W.  
Membership fees along with bank and account holdings changes were highlighted.  It was 

M/S by Bob C. and Bill M. to accept the financial reports.  Motion carried.  

III. Old Business:   

A. Credit Card Use – Nothing new. 
B.  Range  Development Conference -    Terry C. attended the conference and brought back 

a newer Range Service Book and DVD. One of the issues he learned was our ventilation 
system should have both sides running and not independently of each other. Priority of 
upgrades would be our backstop replacement with a new granular rubber system. 
Installation cost of approx. $40,000. Terry will report in more depth later. 
 

IV. Committees: 
A. Building and Safety – Changed lower filters on one side. Lane seven went down taking 

the other four lanes with it during the Pistol League. It was figured out and repaired.  
The bid by another janitorial service came in a little high. Peggy W. will investigate 

further. 
B. By-Laws – Nothing to report. 
C. SOPS – Nothing to report. 
D. Incident Review – Amazing, nothing to report.  
E. Membership – New members in October, 8, for year 97, Total membership 707.  
F. Public Information – Nothing new.  

 
V.  Programs: 

A. Free Gun Safety – September numbers are unavailable, will be updated in November.  
B. RSO – Everything is in good shape. 
C. Instructors – Nothing new. 
D. Pistoleras –  Program is going well and the experienced shooters are using the 

Winchester program. 

E. Pistol League – League is going well. 
F. Jr. Marksman – Program is rolling along well. One young lady shot 2-100’s. There also 

were 2-99’s and 2-98’s. When a parent dropped off a child, Nick called the parent and 
told him that it was unacceptable and the child would not be able to shoot. The parent 

returned. 
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VI.  New Business: No new business. 

 
Motion to adjourn at 7:50 p.m. was M/S by Christian N and Nick M. Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Christian Nordstrom 10/15/18  


